
                                                 April 29, 2002

           Commissioner Chairman, Brian Haupert, called the meeting to order with all members
           present.  Minutes of the 4/22 meeting were approved as written, moved by Lester Templin,
           second by Darle Dawes, and passed.  Commissioners reviewed the Clerk and Treasurer's
           reports for March and the Judicial Center/Jail custodian hours.  They read a letter from
           Todd Titus declining the appointment to the Wabash River Heritage Commission, but pro-
           posing five possible choices.  Darle will contact those listed for interest and avail-
           ability.  Darle moved to support an additional appropriation request from the Probation
           department, second by Les, and passed.  Tina Edwards, Probation chief, will ask Council
           to approve $20,000 from Adult Probation User fees to purchase a used vehicle for the
           department.  Their's has 92,000 miles and needs work regularly.  The user account has a
           $74,000.  balance.  Commissioners will check change orders presented to Clerk, Jo Ann
           Hettmansperger, for payment from her Clerk's user fund.  She had no prior knowledge of
           the additional charges, and questions if it's her responsibility to pay them.

           Highway Dept., Phil Amones:  Phil has a SPRINT request to bury cable on CR 600 E, south
           from CR 1000 S, for about 400 feet.  Also a VERIZON request to bury cable along CR 1425 N
           west of St. Rd 13, for 2931 E 1425 N.  Both look okay, and Commissioners signed them.
           With no further business, the meeting adjourned.
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